
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

I am writing to inform you that last week the Ministry of Education and Culture, 
Ministry of Religion, Ministry of Health, and the Ministry of State held a press 
conference to present their new guide for Indonesian schools transitioning back to 
Campus Based Learning during the COVID-19 pandemic.  

Dyatmika’s aims for reopening the school campus align with those of the Ministry 
of Education, in prioritising the health and safety of students, all staff, parents and 
other members of our school community. 
 
Indonesian authorities are classifying geographical zones as green, orange or red, 
depending on the status of COVID-19 cases.  Schools in orange and red zones must 
continue with Home Based Learning until their area is declared a green zone.  
 
Schools in green zones will be permitted to start Campus Based Learning in the 
month of July. School reopening will be staggered, with a government 
requirement of a two-month transition/adjustment period between each phase: 
 
Phase 1 - High School (SMA, SMP), earliest July 
Phase 2 - Primary School (SD), earliest September 
Phase 3 - Early Years (Paud), earliest November 
 
Schools will also complete preparations in accordance with a readiness checklist 
covering health and hygiene requirements. In green zones, regional and local 
authorities will then approve phased campus reopening for schools considered to 
be ready.  Dyatmika’s plans are well developed in this regard, with more work being 
done during the holidays to outfit the campus with enhanced health and hygiene 
measures.  
 
We will continue to update you about progress being made in relation to 
Dyatmika’s campus reopening.  
 

Sincerely, 

Ibu Julie 

Director 

  


